

**SDR-SCCA Solo Committee
November, 2021 Meeting Minutes**

Solo Board	Committee Heads	Club Reps
Chair – Gary Cameron (GC)	Equipment - Eric Sakariassen	DCCSD – Robbie Robinson(RR)
Vice Chair – Mark Wolfe (MW)	Timing and Scoring - Ashley Wille (AW) Larry Chan (LC) Edwin (EL)	SCAT – Nima Abraham (NA)
Tres. - Chris Teague (CT)	Sound – Eric Sakariassen (ES)	SCNAX – Edwin Liu (EL)
Sec. - Ric Senior (RS)	Novice – Edwin Liu (EL)	GUESTS:
Annual Tech -Hank Yamfang (HY)	Membership - Ric Senior(RS)	
Registration Chair – Robbie Robinson (RR)	Waiver –	
Region - Peter Bollencker (PB)	Safety Stewards - Mark Merivich	
Course Design - Todd Cameron (TC)		Note abbreviations LE = Lake Elsinore PP = porta potty T&T = Test and Tune

Topic

CALL TO ORDER – 7:06 PM online. Minutes from approved (RR/EL)

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Treasurer	CT email - Once the checks are cashed for the Lot Fee (\$7K) and some event supplies, we will have \$5282.36 in the WF account. I'll order the Porta Pottie (one regular at the first gate in Lot C)
Viejas Lots	(PB) Nov 6th seems to have vanished, ES has been trying to talk to principals but no response.
LE Lots	(NA) Nothing really to resort the Grand Prix event is more low key than originally intended and won't interfere with us.
Membership	RS - Oct 16/17th event - submitted 29 weekend memberships RS - 2022 Solo # event live - 70 renewals and 11 new numbers sold RS - Nov 13/14th event - 2 new numbers sold
Registration	(RR) 24 Practice / 24 Champ (14 actual participants) - LC
SDR BOD	RS - Road Rally Nov 6th - ~39 cars signed up
Equipment	(ES) - Looking to get a smaller Honda EU generator in 2022. Lining Machine still haven't found one that would work that isnt too small, too large, or has

	really bad reviews. The new radio case is working well, will expense it for a \$200~ petty cash fund.
Timing and Scoring	(ALL) Things went great (EL) there were some bumps in the road but no one noticed. (LC) Final Results have issues and, Annual data is bad, engaged Mark W. but has not replied.
Waivers	RS - Going well, only one missed waiver at the last event.
Sound	ES - Nothing just making sure things are placed correctly in the future, need to document processes for handing off when not available.
Novice	EL - Things going good
Annual Tech	N/A
Social Media	PB - Ads being ran for 1 event at a time on Facebook. ES/ ALL - Need to post RG / Classes to MSR for even empty groups. Try not to post data to only Social Media. Prob should always add event info to MSR so its referenceable more quickly.
Courses Design	GC(Proxy) - Todd Cameron wants to remind everyone of minimum course widths
Event Chair Team	NA :- Defining structure for the event and expectations will reduce inconsistency in events. GC - To update nominations email for chairs positions NA - Need to standardize the Fun Runs.
Safety Steward	RR - 9/10 for SSS School ES will help cast the event.
PAST EVENTS	
LE Oct 3rd	Nothing to talk about – skipped
Oct 16th/17th Practice/ Champ	(GC) We need Chairs for both days, EL is willing to help but not run by himself. Emails to go out to find these people ASAP.
UPCOMING EVENTS	
LE Nov 13th 14th	Event Setup Volunteers Magee, Robert < RMagee@rivco.org > - Setup Friday PM OR Trailer? Mike Pease < peaserone99@msn.com > Setup early Sat Morning
OLD BUSINESS	
Survey	Ran Out of time – skipped
Elections	Ran Out of time – skipped and will be discussed in an email chain.
NEW BUSINESS	
	Incident Mark M. / Jeff K - Vote was “It was not unsportsmanlike” by full majority. Gary to speak with Mark and Jeff.

ADJOURNED	8:45 PM - GC/NA Second - Next meeting is December 6th at meeting location TBA
ATTACHMENTS	None